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    Mission Statement:
      The Conejo Cactus and Succulent Society encourages the 

study, cultivation, conservation, and  
appreciation of cacti and other succulent plants.

Email: ConejoCSS@hotmail.com  Facebook: Conejo Cactus & Succulent Society  Web: ConejoCSS.com

 Next Meeting    Wednesday May 1st
Doors Open at 6:30 Meeting starts at 7:00

                          California Lutheran University - Lundring Events Center
                               130 Overton Court      Thousand Oaks, CA. 91360

Hello members of the Conejo Cactus and Succulent Society!

My name is Eli Cohen; I’m a student at Pasadena City College and a part time 
propagator of many wonderful xerophyte plants.
I’ve previously worked at several retail nurseries around the Greater Los 
Angeles area. I have held a deep passion for growing xeric plants for over a 
decade. The hardiness, beauty, and sheer oddity of the natural world never 
fail to astound me, and I’m very grateful my work and education allows me to 
spend time near it. All of this has led me to pursuing my education in 
biochemistry, for a chance to one day possess a greater understanding of the 
functions of life around us. Thank you for allowing me to spend time with your 
club, and have a great time discussing some of our favorite plants!

California’s Quirky Flora: Unveiling Native Marvels
There is an old saying misattributed to several authors, but the essence of it 
has stood the test of time: “America is built on a tilt, and everything loose 
slides to California.” The quote’s author may be in doubt, but many would 
agree with the sentiment. I'll be sharing with you some of the unusual, 
beautiful, and perhaps oddly familiar plants that resemble, relate to, or exist in 
the same habitats as many of our favorite backyard cacti and succulents. In 
particular, genera such as Crassula and Dudleya may be familiar, but even 
they have remarkable and strange species. Meanwhile, some genera may be 
unfamiliar in name, but display forms any succulent lover would recognize. 
The aim of our discussion will be to foster appreciation for native plant 
diversity, expand the perception of what native plants can be, and place 
greater focus on education and conservation.



WHAT’S WRONG WITH MY PLANT? 

Our May Speaker Eli Cohen has volunteered to help diaganose plant 
problems and give growing tips.

If you have a problem plant or any cultivation questions please feel free to 
bring your plant to the May meeting.

Are those spots on the leaves normal? Insects? Why does my plant look 
yellow or red? There is some dieback on my plant is it part of the normal 
growing cycle?



President’s Message May 2024

Conejo Cactus and Succulent Society NEW MEETING SCHEDULE for 2024
Starting with January 3, 2024 we will now be meeting on the first Wednesday of every month.

Who would have thought that we would have to worry about rain for 
our April sale? Every day surrounding the event the weather was 
beautiful but the day before the sale (everyone’s preparation day) and 
the day of the sale it rained. Right up to the last minute we were 
thinking of canceling. Five had already vendors decided not to be part 
of the sale because of the rain. 
At 6:30 a.m. on the way to the venue it poured, but when we got there 
and the vendors started to arrive everyone decided, as long as they 
were there, to go ahead set up and hope for the best. 
We had quite a bit of clear weather throughout the day except for two 
downpours. 
Surprisingly, despite the cold rainy weather the sale went extremely 
well. 
We seemed to have had a more serious group of buyers this time 
than in the past. This was probably due to the amount of advertising 
done prior to the sale. The shoppers seemed to be true collectors and 
didn’t seem to mind shopping for plants holding umbrellas in the rain. 
The club’s income was not as good as it was in October, but that was 
mainly due to the shortage of vendors. Only seventeen, instead of 
twenty-two showed up due to rain. The main point is that all the 
vendors were happy with their sales and that’s the important thing. 
As for our arrangement with the Botanical Garden, Donna is setting 
up a day for us to help them weed. If anyone wants to volunteer to 
help, please talk to Donna at our May meeting. 
Speaking of volunteers, a big thank you to our twenty volunteers at 
the sale. Everyone went above and beyond in being a huge help 
throughout the day. 
Keep May 15th and 16th open for our next field trip down to Jeff 
Moore’s Solana Succulents in Solana Beach. Check it out online. 
More details will be announced at our May meeting. 
See you there. 
Linda Holub 
President, CCSS 



                                                     CCSS 2024 Officers
   President                                       Treasurer                                           Director II, Education                   Website
   Linda Holub                       Chris Gailey                         Terry Wilson                     Tim Alvord
   
  1st VP, Programs                           Secretary                                          Scoop Editor                                   Librarian
   Donna Pachorek               Ryan Ripley                          Ann Hopkinson                 Glen Smith
  2nd VP, POM & Education           Director I, Membership                     Hospitality                                    Propagaton
   Kyle Williams                    Glen Smith                  Julie Cox & Liz Gollner               Terry Wilson  

  3rd VP. Special Events                  Assistant to Director I                       Drawing Coordinator                    Event Publicity        
   Lisa Gailey                        Pam Smith, Membership      Gerry Caruso                    Lisa Gailey O

Volunteering is necessary to the well-being of any club or organization.

Conejo Cactus and Succulent Society needs volunteers to keep the club going since the club is run exclusively 
through volunteer efforts. Volunteering allows you to connect to the Conejo Cactus and Succulent Community 

and help make a better club for all.

5 personal benefits of volunteering 

                                                                1) Gaining new skills
                                                                2) Making new friends
                                                                3) Mental and physical health and well-being
                                                                4) Giving something back
                                                                5) Improving your confidence

Please contact Linda Holub cactuscougar@icloud.com 
or Ann Hopkinson HopkinsonAC04@gmail.com

Refreshments 2024

May 2024 - members whose last names begin with I, J and K, please bring refreshments to share with the club.

In every monthly newsletter there will be a posting on who’s turn it is to bring refreshments. We go alphabetically by last name.

Thank you for your participation by bringing in refreshments!

Even if it is not your month to contribute feel free to bring snacks anytime.

June meeting will be L & M names



Plant of the Month (POM) What is this all about?
Each meeting of the CCSS will feature a friendly plant show/competition (POM). The goal of the POM is to introduce the 
membership to the various cactus and succulent genera and to open up a discussion of the culture, care and display of these plants. 
We encourage members to share their plants with the other members of CCSS.
POM Submissions
Members may submit up to (3) three plants in each of the two categories (Cactus and Succulent). Plants entered in the intermediate 
and Advanced Divisions must have been owned and maintained by the member for a minimum of one year. Plants entered in the 
Novice Division may be newly acquired plants.

POM Divisions
Novice: 0-25 Total points  Intermediate: 26-100 Total Points            Advanced: >100 Total points  

      When a member has accumulated the total number points in their Division, they will be moved up to the                      
next higher Division in the following calendar year.

POM Judging Criteria
Plants are evaluated according to the following criteria.
Condition (health, form, damage) – 50%
Maturity and Size – 25%
Staging (artistic composition – container, stonework, etc) – 20%
Nomenclature (proper plant identification) – 5%
Additional criteria may include rarity, difficulty in growing, and whether the plant is in flower.

POM Judging
1st Place – 6 points  2nd Place – 3 points     3rd Place – 2 points
All other entries will be awarded 1 point. Entry slips will be collected by the POM Coordinator for  
tabulation, record keeping and publication in the CCSS Newsletter.

We encourage all members to participate in the POM. This is your opportunity to show off your prized treasures or to 
possibly learn how to better care for your plants.

Plant of the Month 2024    

                                               Cactus              Succulent

January      Echinocactus/Ferocactus              Gasteria

February      Columnar Cacti              Aloe

March      Astrophytum                Tylecodon

April      Gymnocalycium              Mesembs

May      Copiapoa              Adenia

June      Eriosyce              Pachypodium

July      Parodia                           Senecio

August                   Mammillaria                                        Euphorbia

September     Variegates             Variegates

October     Echinopsis             Sansevieria

November     Crested/Monstrose                 Crested/Monstrose







CCSS PLANT OF THE MONTH (POM)
April 2024

Cactus - Gymnocalycium
Novice:
1st  Gymnocalycium inermis ‘Kikko' Chris Biehl
2nd  Gymnocalycium baldianum Crest Chris Biehl
3rd  Gymnocalycium saglionis Jonathan Zhu

Intermediate:
1st  Gymnocalycium pflanzii  Cheryl Norris
       var. marquezii
2nd Gymnocalycium sp. Ryan Ripley
3rd  Gymnocalyicum campestre Cheryl Norris
       var. tucavocense

Advanced: 
1st   Gymnocalycium friedrichii Ann Hopkinson
2nd  Gymnocalycium pflanzii Linda Holub
3rd   Gymnocalycium pflanzii Linda Holub

Succulents -Mesembs
Novice:
1st  Conophytum luiseae Chris Biehl
2nd Cheiridopsis candidissima Chris Gailey
3rd  Rabiea albinota Chris Biehl
 
Intermediate:
1st  Aloinopsis rubrolineata Ryan Ripley
2nd Faucaria tigrina  Cheryl Norris
3rd  Pleiospiles nelii Lisa Gailey

Advanced:
1st  Marlothistella stenophylla Ann Hopkinson 
2nd Aloinopsis rubrolineata John Suciu
3rd  Aloinopsis schooneesii Bryan Chan

For the April POM display there were 16 Novice, 10 Intermediate, and 15 
Advance entries for a total of 41 plants.  Congratulations to the winners and 
thank you to all that participated.

POM is one of the educational segments of our club meetings.  The POM mini 
show allows the membership to become better acquainted with the different 
succulent plant genera and how to effectively care for and stage them.  Get 
involved and enter your plants.



April - Novice, Intermediate, Advanced Succulent - Mesembs

Chris Gailey
2nd Place Novice
Cheiridopsis candidissima

Chris Biehl
1st Place Novice
Conophytum luiseae

Lisa Gailey
3rd Place Intermediate
Pleiospiles nelii

Cherly Norris
2nd Place Intermediate
Faucaria tigrina  

Ryan Ripley
1st Place Intermediate
Aloinopsis rubrolineata

Ann Hopkinson
3rd Place Advanced
Aloinopsis schooneesii

Ann Hopkinson
1st Place Advanced
Marlothistella stenophylla

John Suciu
2nd Place Advanced
Aloinopsis rubrolineata

Chris Biehl
3rd Place Novice
Rabiea albinota



                   April -  Novice, Intermediate, Advanced Cactus - Gymnocalycium

Jonathan Zhu
3rd Place Novice
Gymnocalycium saglionis

Chris Biehl
2nd Place Novice
Gymnocalycium baldianum Crest

Chris Biehl
1st Place Novice
Gymnocalycium inermis ‘Kikko’

Cheryl Norris
3rd Place Intermediate
Gymnocalycium campestre
 var. tucavocense

Ryan Ripley
2nd Place Intermediate
Gymnocalycium sp.

Cheryl Norris 
1st Place Intermediate
Gymnocalycium pflanzii var. marquezii

Linda Holub
3rd Place Advanced
Gymnocalycium pflanzii

Linda Holub
2nd Place Advanced
Gymnocalycium pflanzii

Ann Hopkinson
1st Place Advanced
Gymnocalycium friedrichii



FREEBIE Table - Etiquette - THANK YOU!

The freebie table is a popular part of our monthly meetings and we want to continue sharing our cuttings.
We are lucky to have such a nice room for our meetings. We need to endeavor to keep it clean and tidy.

* If you bring plants for the freebie table and no one takes them, PLEASE take them home.
* There are no trash cans available for plant material, especially spiny and thorny cuttings.
* Clean your cuttings before bringing them in for the freebie table. Wash off any dirt or dead leaves.
* If we all follow this simple etiquette, the freebie table cleanup will not be left to other members.
* Be courteous to others bring in clean plants and take home all the plants you bring. 

CONVERGENCE
Convergence is the evolution of the same or very similar traits independently in diferent lineages of organisms. In evolutionary botany, 
convergent evolution is the process whereby distantly related plants independently evolve similar traits to adapt to similiar necessities.

Agave
Genus of monocots 
native to the Americas

Aloe
Genus of monocots native 
to Africa, Madagascar and 
the Arabian Peninsula



CACTUS	AND	SUCCULENT	SOCIETY	OF	AMERICA
57th	ANNUAL	SHOW	AND	SALE

AT	THE	HUNTINGTON	

Dates:	Friday,	Saturday	&	Sunday,	June	28th	–	30th,	2024
Location:	The	Huntington:	1151	Oxford	Drive,	San	Marino,	CA

							The	Botanical	Center.	Contact	626-405-3571
Sale	and	Show:	Friday,	Saturday	&	Sunday	10:00am	-	5:00pm
Show	set-up:	Wednesday,	June	26th	9:00	am	-	1:00pm
Enter	plants:	Wednesday,	June	26th	1:00pm	-	6:00pm	&	Thursday,	June	27th	9:00am	-	
4:00pm.		Judging	starts	at	5:00pm	Thursday
Dinner:	Saturday,	June	29th	at	6:00pm,	$40	dinner.	Menu:	Tejas-style	BBQ	chicken	buffet	
with	vegetarian	options	provided	by	Bon	Appétit.		Contact	Barbara	Hall	by	cell	phone	
818-429-6914	or	email	lbcjhall@aol.com	to	reserve	a	spot.		Reservations	must	be	made	by	
June	21st.		
Auction:		Saturday,	June	29th	at	7:00pm.	Items	need	to	be	registered	by	2:00pm.		There	will	
be	a	Silent	Auction	during	dinner	and	a	Live	Auction	(35	items	max.)	after	dinner.	
Auctioneers	will	decide	placement	of	items:	2	items	per	person/business	marked	as	
donation	or	split	(70/30)
Tear	down:	Sunday,	June	30th	5:00pm

• CSSA	Club	Afeiliates	need	to	pass	this	information	on	to	their	club	members.	Show	
Schedules	&	Indexes	will	be	available	online	through	your	Club	newsletter	or	website	&	
www.cssashow.com.	Entry	tags	will	be	available	at	many	of	the	local	clubs	&	at	the	show.	
I	can	mail	entry	tags	upon	request.

• All	Vendors,	Volunteers	or	Show	participants	need	to	wear	their	club	badges	(if	you	
have	one)	and	a	HBG	wrist	band	each	day	they	participate.	These	will	be	distributed	by	
the	Show	Chair	each	day.	Please	go	directly	to	the	Botanical	Center	and	not	through	the	
front	entrance.	

• For	those	NOT	participating,	special	passes	for	this	event	will	no	longer	be	
distributed	ahead	of	time.	Information	regarding	comped	entry	for	CSSA	&	CSS	Club	
Members	will	be	forthcoming	in	May	or	June.	At	this	time,	entry	to	the	HBG	is	by	
advance	online	reservation	on	Fridays	and	weekends,	no	walk-ins.	Stay	tuned	for	
updates!

• There	are	opportunities	to	participate/volunteer	in	this	year’s	show,	in	the	
showroom	or	sales	areas,	information	table,	holding	area,	welcome	table	at	the	HBG	
entry	and	for	setup/teardown.	All	participants	receive	a	show	T-Shirt	as	a	thank	you.	See	
you	at	the	Show!

Nick	Renteria Phone:	323-428-2215	(cell)
CSSA	Annual	Show	Chair Email:	Nick_Renteria@yahoo.com






